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U N V E R S T y NEWSLETTER 
March 20, 2000 A Newsletter for Faculty, Staff a11d Frie11ds of Coastal Carolina U11iversity Volume I 0, Number 6 

Endowed Business Chair established in 
memory of Colonel Lindsey H. Vereen 

Vivian Vereen, wife of the late 
Colonel Lindsey H. Vereen, has made 
a significant donation to Coastal's E. 
Craig Wall Sr. School of Business 
Administration to fund the Colonel 
Lindsey H. Vereen Endowed Business 
Chair. This is the first endowed chair 
established at Coastal named in honor 
of a former faculty member. 

The business chair will work closely 
with the dean of the School and the 
Board of Visitors to further the 
mission of the Wall School of Business 
and Coastal. 

Vereen, who died in June 1995, was 
a member of the Coastal faculty, serving 
as assistant professor of business admin­
istration from 1966 to 1977. 

Born in Wauchula, Fla., Vereen was 
raised on a farm just outside Little 
River, S.C. He graduated from 
Wampee High School where he 
excelled in academics and basketball. 
He received a scholarship to The 
Citadel where he earned a bachelor 's 
degree in civil engineering in 1936. 

Following graduation, Vereen was 
commissioned a second lieutenant and 
served as assistant commandant for 
The Citadel. He attended flying school 
in San Antonio, Texas, and in 1940 
was awarded a regular commission in 
the Army Air Corps. During World 
War II he led bombing runs over Japan 
from the island of Guam. Vereen 
earned the Distinguished Flying Cross, 
the Air Medal, the Bronze Star and 
other medals. 

Vereen remained with the Army Air 
Corps (later the U.S. Air Force) follow­
ing World War II as a career officer. In 
1951 the Air Force sent him to the 
University of Pittsburgh where he 
received a master's degree in industrial 
management . In the late 1950s he was 
transferred to the U.S. Air Force 
Headquarters in Europe where he 
assumed the role of director of War 
Plans. His career included two stints in 
the Strategic Air Command. Vereen 
also was base commander at Chennault 
Air Force Base in Lake Charles, La., for 
two years. 

-----·-··--················-···••·--·········-----· ---········· ·················· ·············-·-·····-···------------·····-·····-··· ·····-········. ·········-·············· 

Ambassador Lader to speak at Coastal 
Philip Lader, 

U.S. ambassador 
to the United 
Kingdom of 
Great Britain 
and Northern 
Ireland since 
1997, will speak 
about interna­
tional relations 

UNIVEISITY NEWSlETTEt 

and governmental affairs on Monday, 
March 27 at 10:30 a.m. in Coastal's 
Wall Auditorium. The event is free and 
open to the public. 

Lader served in President Clinton's 
cabinet as administrator of the U.S. 
Small Business Administration and 
previously was White House Deputy 
Chief of Staff and Assistant to the 

continued on page 2 

CCU Newsletter Publication Dates 

Publication date: 
Monday, April 3 
Monday, April 17 

Submission deadline: 
Monday, March 27 
Monday, April I 0 

Coastal Carolina University Newsletter is published biweekly on Monday by the Office of 
Marketing Communications. Items to be included should be submitted to the Office of Marketing 
Communications in SNGL 204 by noon the Monday before publication, unless otherwise listed. 

Deadline to submit information for the next issue is Monday, March 27at 110011. 

Submissions for the Coastal Carolina University Newsletter should be submined to Jerry Rashid in Singleton 204 in the Office of Marketing Communications. 



Lader to speak 
... continued from page I 

President. As deputy director for man­
agement of the Office of Management 
and Budget, he worked closely with 
Vice President Gore on the Clinton 
Administration's "reinventing govern­
ment" initiatives. 

Before entering government service, 
Lader was president of Sea Pines 
Company in Hilton Head Island, S.C., 
and executive vice president of the late 
Sir James Goldsmith's U.S. holding 
company. He also served as president 
of Winthrop University in Rock Hill, 
S.C., and Bond University in Australia. 
Lader received an honorary degree 
from Coastal in 1993. 

Lader, who resides in Hilton Head 
Island, was chairman of the South 
Carolina Governor's Small and Minority 
Business Council, a director of the 
South Carolina Chamber of Commerce, 
and a director of First Union National 
Bank (S.C.) and First Carolina Bank. 
He was also a candidate for South 
Carolina Governor in 1986, having 
chaired and served on the boards of 
numerous economic development and 
education institutions and projects. 

Lader is a member of the Council 
on Foreign Relations and the Chief 
Executives Organization, and is an 
Honorary Fellow of Pembroke College, 
Oxford University. He formerly served 
on the boards of the American Red 
Cross, Duke University's Public Policy 
Institute, and several banks and univer­
sities, as well as president of Business 
Executives for National Security. 

A native of Jackson Heights, N.Y., 
Lader earned a bachelor's degree from 
Duke University in 1966 and a master's 
degree in history from the University of 
Michigan. He completed graduate 
studies in juris prudence at Oxford 
University in 1968 and earned a juris 
doctor degree from Harvard Law 
School in 1972. 

. - -- --

Famed Martha Graham Dance troupe 
to perform at Coastal Carolina 

The Martha Graham Dance 
Ensemble, the professional performing 
company of the legendary Martha 
Graham School of Contemporary 
Dance, will perform at Coastal on 
Saturday, April 1 at 7:30 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. Admission is 
$20; $10 for students under age 18. 

The company will perform a selec­
tion of short works choreographed by 
the late Martha Graham (1894-1991), 
recognized as one of the most influential 
American artists of the 20th century. 
Graham created 181 ballets which 
revolutionized the art of dance. Her 
company has been a training ground 
for many of the world's finest choreog­
raphers, dancers and actors. Graham's 

creative genius earned her many honors 
and awards, including the Medal of 
Freedom and the National Medal 
of Arts. 

The program will include pieces 
from such Graham masterworks as 
Night Journey (1947), Diversion of 
Angels (1948), Temptations of the Moon 
(1986) as well as new works such as 
Conversation of Lovers. 

The performance is part of Coastal's 
Wheelwright Gala, an annual event 
which raises funds for an endowment 
to benefit the university's cultural 
programming mission. 

For more information, contact the 
Wheelwright Box Office at 349-2502. 

Sankofa African-American Museum on 
Wheels to be displayed at Coastal 

The Sankofa African-American 
Museum on Wheels will be displayed 
at Coastal on March 29 and 30 in Wall 
Auditorium. The museum, which is 
free and open to che public, will be 
available Wednesday, March 29 from 
10 a.m. co 4 p.m. and Thursday, 
March 30 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

The exhibit of collector Angela 
Jennings-Smalls traces African­
American history from 1860 co che 

present. Included in che exhibit are 
items such as sweet grass baskets, a 
Martin Luther King Jr. scamp collec­
tion, a doll commemorating Duke 
Ellington, African masks and 
headdresses and items invented by 
African-Americans. 

For more information, contact Pat 
Singleton-Young in Coastal's Office 
of Multicultural Student Services at 
349-2304. 

························---- ·····-····--·····················-····· 

Coastal Carolina's Academic Schools 
to be renamed Colleges 

Effective with the beginning of the 
2000-2001 academic year, Coastal's 
academic "Schools" will be renamed as 
"Colleges." 

• E. Craig Wall Sr. School of Business 
Administration will be che E. Craig 
Wall Sr. College of Business 
Administration, 

• School of Education will be the 
College of Education, 
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• School of Humanities and Fine Arts 
will be the College of Humanities 
and Fine Arcs, and 

• School of Natural and Applied 
Sciences will be the College of 
Natural and Applied Sciences. 
This change appropriately represents 

the growth of academic programs, the 
maturity of the institution and is consis­
tent with the academic unit designations 
in similar higher education institutions . 



Coastal hosts roundtable discussion on 
First Amendment issues 

Harvard law professor Arthur R. 
Miller will moderate a roundtable 
discussion on the subject of "First 
Amendment Conflicts Between the 
Right of a Fair Trial and a Free Press" 
on Friday, March 24 at 7:30 p.m. in 
Coastal's Wall Auditorium. The event 
is free and open to the public. 

The dialogue will feature a panel of 
practitioners from the legal and jour­
nalism professions who will argue 
various viewpoints according to the 
Socratic method. The panelists include: 
Jerry Ausband, editorial page editor of 
The Sun News; Jay Bender, attorney for 
the South Carolina Press Association 
and South Carolina Broadcasters 
Association; Claudia Brinson, associate 
editorial page editor for The State; 
Myrtle Beach defense attorney Thomas 
C. Brittain; Reuben Greenberg, 
Charleston, S.C., chief of police; David 
W. Harwell, former chief justice of the 
South Carolina Supreme Court; 
attorney Ralph Wilson, former Horry 
County solicitor and Lee Bollinger, 

Coastal assistant professor of English. 
Miller is the Bruce Bromley 

Professor of Law at Harvard Law 
School, where he has taught since 
1971. He has moderated numerous 
Socratic dialogues for several PBS series 
including The Constitution: That 
Delicate Balance, The Presidency, and 
Managing Our Miracles: Health Care in 
America. For many years Miller was 
legal editor of ABC's Good Morning 
America and he hosted a weekly pro­
gram on the Courtroom Television 
Network. He is nationally known for 
his work on court procedure, a subject 
on which he has written or co-written 
more than 25 books. He also is a rec­
ognized authority on the subject of 
right of privacy. Before joining the 
Harvard faculty, Miller practiced law in 
New York City. 

The event is being sponsored by 
Coastal's Waccamaw Center for 
Cultural and Historical Studies. For 
more information, call 349-2568. 

Did You Know? 
Coastal art~t~dic$ seniors Beth 

Dambman, Tonya Gore and Beth 
Perry will display their works in the art 

gallery through March 27 as part of 
the Senior Art Shows. 

Officers gain 
certification 

Lt. Charles Turner, Cpl. Thomas 
Mezzapelle and Officer Janice Schwartz 
of Coastal's Office of Law Enforcement 
and Safety recently completed training 
to be certified as marijuana analysts. 
The training, held at the State Law 
Enforcement Division (SLED) head­
quarters in Columbia, included how to 
identify marijuana microscopically and 
chemically. The officers were required 
to correctly identify 100 samples with 
complete accuracy. The certification 
allows the officers to verify a sample as 
being marijuana and testify as to its 
authenticity without the sample having 
to be analyzed by SLED. 

Coastal adult students inducted into Alpha Sigma Lambda 
Nineteen students were inducted into Coastal's Alpha Pi chapter of Alpha Sigma Lambda, an honor society for continuing 

students age 25 and older, in a ceremony on March 7. The program, in its second year, is sponsored by Coastal's Division of 
Extended Learning and Public Services. 

To be eligible for membership, students must be matriculated in an undergraduate degree program and have a minimum 
of 24 graded semester hours at Coastal. Members are selected only from the highest 10 percent of the class, and must have a 
grade point average of at least 3.2 on a 4.0 scale. 

The following students were inducted into Coastal's Alpha Pi Chapter of Alpha Sigma Lambda: 
• Trudy Bazemore - Georgetown interdisciplinary studies • Barry Donohue - Surfside Beach computer science 
• Nacole Edwards - North Myrtle Beach finance • Patty Fine - Conway political science 
• Deborah Floyd - Myrtle Beach sociology • Karen Hampton - Georgetown health promotion 
• Bo Hu -Surfside Beach computer science • Doris Lyerly - Myrtle Beach psychology 
• Christine Martin -Surfside Beach business • Linda Martin - Myrtle Beach secondary education 
• Ricky Oakley - Myrtle Beach mathematics • Karen Owens - Hemingway elementary education 
• Dana Parrott - Pawleys Island psychology • Maria Pavelek - Myrtle Beach elementary education 
• Faye Slater - Pawleys Island psychology • William Taaffe - Conway interdisciplinary studies 
• Barbara Todd - Myrtle Beach psychology • Hjortur Vigfusson - Myrtle Beach management 
• Jeffrey Wolfe - Myrtle Beach computer science 

Elected officers for 2000-2001 are Barry Donohue, president; William Taaffe, vice president; Bo Hu, treasurer; and 
Maria Pavelek, secretary. 

Honorary member inductees included Ronald R. Ingle, Coastal president; John Idoux, provost and vice president for 
Academic Affairs; Robert Squatriglia, vice president for Student Affairs; and Rebecca Snyder, director of Coastal's interdisciplinary 
studies program. 

Keynote speaker for the induction ceremony was William Hine, dean of the school of adult and continuing education at 
Eastern Illinois University. 
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Honor society for health education students established 
Thirty-three Coastal students and 

three faculty members were inducted 
into Coastal's newly established chapter 
of Eta Sigma Gamma, a national honor 
society for health education students 
and professionals, on March 6, 2000 . 

Collegiate chapters of Eta Sigma 
Gamma are granted to institutions of 
higher learning which offer degree pro­
grams in school, community or public 
health, according to Sharon Thompson, 
associate professor of health promotions 
and coordinator of Coastal's health pro­
motion program. Coastal's chapter has 
been designated the Delta Zeta Chapter. 

Eta Sigma Gamma, founded on the 
campus of Ball State University in 
1967, is designed to give health stu­
dents and professionals the opportuni­
ty to exchange ideas, recognize achieve­
ment, conduct research and develop 
professional and ethical standards for 
members of the profession. 

Coastal health promotion majors ini­
tiated into the Delta Zeta Chapter were: 

Forrest Alton, 
a December 1999 graduate 

Amy Baker, 
a senior from Gresham, S.C. 

Katy Balderston, 
a senior from Chester Springs, Pa. 

Eric Bellamy, 
a junior from Surfside Beach, S.C. 

Jill Cribb, 
a senior from Conway, S.C. 

Kris Cudney, 
a junior from Surfside Beach, S.C. 

Matika Dewitt, 
a sophomore from Loris, S.C. 

Jessica Doyle, 
a sophomore from Galivants Ferty, S.C. 

Jennifer Drury, 
a senior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Shawn Dunnavant, 
a senior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Heather Felice, 
a junior from Mount Prospect, Ill. 

Melissa Gabriel, 
a senior from Glendale, Ariz. 

Karen Hampton, 
a senior from Georgetown, S.C. 

Rouada Hilal, 
a senior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Kari Jackson, 
a senior from Hampton Bays, N.Y. 

Jeana Jordan, 
a senior from Conway, S.C. 

Adib Kozlow, 
a junior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Suzanne Lastella, 
a sophomore from Staten Island, N.Y. 

Damien Marchesani, 
a senior from Old Bridge, N.J. 

Kelli Martin, 
a senior from Galivants Ferry, S.C. 

Sylvia Martin, 
a senior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Chris McDonald, 
a senior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Kelley McGinnis, 
a senior from Latham, N.Y. 

Dawn Neal, 
a junior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Kim Nicholson, 
a senior from Darlington, S.C. 

Emily Owens, 
a senior from Mullins, S.C. 

Kim Paugh, 
a senior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Jessica Porter, 
a junior from Conway, S.C. 

Latonya Rollen, 
a senior from Hemingway, S.C. 

Katrina Vereen, 
a senior from Little River, S.C. 

Angela Victoria, 
a senior from Surfside Beach, S.C. 

Yvonne WJliams, 
a junior from Conway, S.C. 

Michele Winstead, 
a junior from Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Coastal faculty who were inducted 
are Kathryn Higenkamp, assistant pro­
fessor of health promotion, Chuck 
Snyder, instructor of health promotion, 
and Sharon Thompson. 

Coastal offers Certificate in Effective Management Practices 
Coastal is offering a non-credit pro­

gram which will allow adults to earn a 
Certificate in Effective Management 
Practices. The program is designed for 
people who are entering a management 
or supervisory-level position or who 
want to upgrade their present skills. 

The program consists of six seminars, 
each presented in two parts on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays from 6 to 9 p.m., 
beginning March 21. Participants will 
learn to analyze information for 
decision making; supervise, lead and 
develop employees; communicate 
effectively inside and outside the 
organization; and how to manage a 
growing multicultural work force. 

Certification requires the comple­
tion of six courses. Four of the six 
courses are offered each semester. 
Courses may be taken in any order or 
may be taken individually (not for 
certification). The registration fee for 
each seminar is $139, or $699 for the 
entire certificate program. Take the 
entire certificate program and save 
more than $200. College credits may 
not be earned nor is a college degree 
required for participation. 

Classes will meet in the Burroughs 
and Chapin Center for Excellence at 
Myrtle Square Mall in Myrtle Beach. 
The program is offered through 
Coastal 's Division of Extended 

Learning and Public Services 
The following seminars will be offered 

as part of the spring 2000 program: 
• Making Management Decisions 

- March 21 and 23 
• Supervising Successfully 

- March 29 and 30 
• Business Communication Skills 

- April 4 and 6 
• Information Technology and 

the Manager - April 11 and 13 
To register, or to receive more 

information, contact Coastal's Division 
of Extended Learning and Public 
Services at 349-2665 or visit the Web 
site at www.coascal.edu/learn. 

fl H · ,:a:· ~ -- C::C ":fil 



2000 Faculty's 
Academic 
Excellence Award 

The Office of the Provost is receiving 
applications for the University Faculty's 
Academic Excellence Award until 
4:30 p.m. , Monday, April 3. This 
Academic Excellence Award recognizes 
graduating students who have accumu­
lated a record of outstanding academic 
achievement. 

The award will be presented at the 
University's Annual Honors 
Convocation on Monday, April 24 at 
7 p.m. Students eligible for this award 
must satisfy the following criteria: grad­
uating in spring, summer or fall 2000 ; 
having earned a 3.5 or above overall, 
cumulative grade point average; and 
submitting a completed application 
form (and a copy of transcript from 
Registrar's Office) endorsed by a 
faculty member certifying academic 
excellence reflected by a "discipline­
related activity." 

Applications will be reviewed, and a 
selection made, by a faculty committee 
representing the schools of the university 
and the Office of the Provost. 

Eligible students may obtain the applica­
tion furms in the Office of the Provost, 
SNGL 121. The application deadline is 
4:30 p.m., Monday, April 3. Srudents or 
fuculty having questions regarding this award 
should contact Chris Martin in the Office of 
the Provost, 349-2086. 

---·········· ·························· 

Coastal Carolina Peo le 
Faculty and staff are encouraged to submit 
information to be included in the "Coastal 
Ctzrolina Peopk" section of this newsletter. 
Information will be published following the 
presentation or activity. 

• Elizabeth Keller is one of the fea­
tured artists in a new exhibit of sculp­
tural works "The Third Dimension, " 
which will run through March in Art 
Works at the Litchfield Exchange. 

• Maura Kenny is one of the featured 
artists for the Waccamaw Arts and 
Crafts Guild Juried Show 2000 which 
will run until April 21 at the Franklin 
G. Burroughs-Simeon B. Chapin Art 
Museum in Myrtle Beach. 

• Claudia J. McCollough presented 
her paper entitled "Can This Marriage 
Survive? A Criticism of the Use of 
Distance Learning Technology in the 
Teaching of Ethics" at the Association 
for Practical and Professional Ethics 
conference in Washington, D.C., 
Feb. 24-27. McCollough organized a 
panel of philosophy professors from 
the University of Maryland, the 
University of South Florida and the 
Medical University of South Carolina 
to act as respondents to the paper. She 
has been invited to present the ideas of 
the paper at a bioethics conference in 
Monterey, Calif ., in June. 

• Donald Milius recently presented a 
paper "Tyndale 's Biblical Commentary 
and Controversial Works: The 21st 

Century Edition " at the Second Pacific 
Coast Tyndale Conference in San 
Diego. The conference was on 
"Tyndale and the Bible in the 
Reformation ." Milius, along with Neil 
Inglis of the International Monetary 
Fund , was also on a panel sponsored 
by the Tyndale Society. 

• Nils Rauhut, Michael Ruse and 
Phil Schneider attended at joint meet­
ing of the South Carolina Society for 
Philosophy and the North Carolina 
Philosophical Society at Duke 
University. Ruse delivered his paper 
"Circular Limitations of Intelligence: 
Bergson's Organic Epistemology" to 
the Colloquium on Applications, and 
Schneider delivered his paper "Medical 
Decisions to End Life: An Ethical 
Continuum" to the Colloquium on 
Applied Ethics. 

• Subhash Saxena, Prashant 
Sansgiry, and Kevin Jenerette partici­
pated in the annual meeting of the 
Southeastern Section Mathematical 
Association of America (MAA) which 
was recently held in Charlotte. Saxena 
was involved in the Departmental 
Liaisons meeting while Sansgiry and 
Jenerette each completed a short course 
on "Introduction to Optimal Control." 
Saxena was elected as South Carolina's 
State Director; he was the Section 
Lecturer for 1997-1998. 

Advanced Registration 

• Sharon Thompson has published an 
article, "Black and White women's atti­
tudes toward being overweight, report­
ed body dissatisfaction, and parental 
criticism of their childhood appear­
ance," in the journal Women and 
Health, Vol. 30, No. (3), 2000. 

Advanced registration for 2000 
summer sessions and 2000 fall semester 
will be held April 3 and 4. Registration 
will be limited to the following sched­
ule: Monday, April 3, seniors with 90 
or more credit hours from 8:30 a.m. to 
noon; juniors with 60 to 90 credit 
hours from 1 to 5 p.m.; Tuesday, 
April 4, sophomores with 30 to 59 
credit hours from 8:30 to noon ; and 
freshmen with up to 29 credit hours 
from 1 to 5 p.m. Eligibility for regis-

tration is based on credit hours earned 
plus credit hours currently enrolled. 
Students should contact their adviser 
to schedule an appointment; complete 
the registration form with their adviser; 
and have the adviser sign the complet­
ed registration form before registering 
for classes. Open registration is 
Wednesday, April 5 to Friday, April 14. 
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• Dennis Wiseman, dean of the 
School of Education, was selected by 
the U.S. Department of Education to 
be a grant application reviewer for the 
Strengthening Institutions - Title III -
Program . The grant review period 
was from March 12 to 17 in 
Washington, D .C. 

j 



Breakfast of Chanticleers 
The campus bookstore provides 100 percent of your daily educational needs with just one visit. 

Great Deals, Great Service 
and We're On Campus! 

Coastal Carolina University Bookstore 

349.2360 or www.coastal.edu/bookstore 



Ronald D. Lackey Service Award 
The Ronald D. Lackey Service 

Award Selection Committee invites 
nominations for the Ronald D. Lackey 
Service Award, which will be presented 
at the University's Annual Honors 
Convocation Monday, April 24. 

Students eligible for this award must 
meet the following criteria: senior status 
and academic good standing; distinguish 
themselves in conspicuous service to the 
campus; be involved significantly in 
campus organizations, groups and activi­
ties; and have played a leadership role in 
one or more campus organizations or 

Birthdays 
March 

20 Lonna Brown 
Lori Nicholson 

21 Laura Hickman 
Charles Turner 

22 Wanda Shannon 

23 DanAbel 
Tom Cooke 

24 Andy Hendrick 
Vicky Rabon 

25 Ronnie Howard 

27 Thomas Laue 
Les Whitley 

29 Curtis Bryant 

30 Ed Brunette 
Martha Green 

services; and have contributed signifi­
cantly to the quality of campus life. 

Faculty, staff and students are invited 
to nominate individuals by completing 
a nomination form obtained from che 
Office of Student Affairs Qackie Deda) 
signed by both the candidate and nom­
inator. Return co che Ronald D. Lackey 
Selection Committee, c/o Jackie Deda, 
Office of che Vice President for Student 
Affairs, Student Center 206-D, not 
later than 4:30 p.m ., Friday, March 3 I. 
For more information, call 349-2302 or 
349-2300. 

CINO Day 
CINO Day 2000 will be held 

Friday, April 14 on Prince lawn. The 
annual celebration for outgoing seniors 
will include free food, music, games 
and more. Some of che events include 
laser tag, a rock climb and a dunk 
tank. The event, which is open to che 
entire Coastal Community, is spon­
sored by Coastal Productions. For 
more information, call Coastal 
Productions at 349-2326 or che Office 
of Student Activities at 349-2303 or 
visit www.coastal.edu/students/cpb. 

HUNGRY? Try Campus Dining 
The CINO Grille, located in the Student Center, 

is open Monday through Thursday from 7 a.m. to 

10 p.m.: Friday from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.; and Saturday 
and Sunday from 3 to 8 p.m. Selections are available 
from the Grille, the Deli or Pizza Hur menu items. 

The Cafe, featuring an all-you-can-eat menu, is 
located adjacent to the residence hall. Meal costs and 
rhe hours of operation are as follows: 

Monday through Friday: 
• Breakfast: $3.50; served from 7 to 9:30 a.m. 
• Continental Breakfast: 9:30 ro 10 a.m. 
• Lunch: $4.50; served from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
• Dinner: $5; served from 5 to 7:30 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: 
• Brunch Buffer: $5.50; served from I 0:30 a.m. 

IO 1:30 p.m. 
• Dinner: $5; served from 4:30 10 6:30 p.m. 
For more information, contact Denise Elliott at 
extension 2365. 

Week of March 20 
Monday: Sloppy Joes; Pork Fried Rice; Grilled Cheese 
T=day: Barbecued Meatballs; Lemon Chicken; 

Black Bean Burger 
WLdnnday: Hot Wmgs; Shrimp Stir Fry; Tofu Stir Fry 
Thursday: Hor Dogs; Ham and Cheese Casserole; 

Vegetable Stir Fry 
Frulay: Tacos; Pizza Subs; Garden Burger 

Weck of March 27 
Monday: Corn Dogs; Spaghetti Carbonara; 

Rice Scuffed Peppers 
T=day: Herbed Chicken Pasta; Lasagna; 

Vegetable Pot Pie 
WLdnesday: Chicken Stir Fry; Steak and Cheese; 

Srir Fry Vegetables 
Thursday: Ham and Cheese Casserole; Fried Chicken; 

Vegetable Philly Sandwich 
Friday: Crab Linguine; Grilled Chicken; Veggie Pizza 

Nou: Menus are ,ubject to change due to product availability. 
Food Service, o./Jm a IO percent discount to all Coa,tal faculty and Jta.lf. 
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Campus Calendar 
Wednesday, March 22 
• ITS workshop, Computer Housekeeping, 

9:30 ro 11:30 a.m., Society House 

Thursday, March 23 
• ITS workshop, Introduction ro Word, 

2 ro 4 p.m., Society House 

Saturday, March 25 
• Admissions Open House for prospective 

students 

Wednesday, March 29 
• ITS workshop, Introduction ro Excel, 

9:30 ro 11:30 a.m., Society House 

Thursday, March 30 
• ITS workshop, Intermediate Word-Edit 

features, 2 ro 4 p.m., Society House 

Wednesday, April l 
• ITS workshop, Pegasus E-mail, 

9:30 ro 11:30 a.m., Society House 

ATHLETIC EVENTS 
Monday, March 20 
• Men's Golf. at USC-Aiken/Cleveland 

ImercoUegiate through March 21 

Wednesday, March 22 
• Softball: at UNC Wilimington , 2 p.m . 
• Baseball: at Ch·arlesron Southern, 2:30 p.m. 

Friday, March 24 
• Baseball: Kem at Coastal, 6 p.m. 
• Softball: at Georgia Tech Classic 

Saturday, March 25 
• Baseball: Kent at Coastal, l p.m. 
• Men's and Women's Tennis: UNC Asheville 

at Coastal, l p.m. 
• Softball: at Georgia Tech Classic 

Sunday, March 26 
• Baseball: Kem at Coastal, l p.m. 
• Softball: at Georgia Tech Classic 
• Men's and Women's Outdoor Track and 

Field: at Davidson 

Monday, March 27 
• Men's Golf. at SLU/Beau Chene Collegiate 

through March 28 

Tuesday, March 28 
• Men's Tennis: Wesr Virginia at Coastal, 

l p.m. 
• Baseball: at North Carolina, 7 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 29 
• Softball: Campbell at Coastal, 5 p.m. 

Friday, March 31 
• Men's and Women's Outdoor Track and 

Field: at Raleigh Relays 

Saturday, April l 
• Baseball: UNC AsheviUe at Coastal, l p.m . 
• Women 's Tennis: at UNC Charlotte, noon 
• Men's and Women 's Track and Field: 

at Raleigh Relays 

Sunday, April 2 
• Baseball: UNC Asheville at Coastal, I p.m. 
• Men's and Women 's Tennis : at Winthrop , 

l p.m . 

Monday, April 3 
• Women 's Golf. at Campbell University 

Classic, through April 4 



UNIVERSITY NEWSLETTER 

Office of Marketing Communications 
Coastal Carolina University 

P.O. Box 261954 • Conway, SC 29528-6054 

This Issue: 
• Ambassador Philip Lader to speak 

• Endowed Business Chair established in 
memory of Colonel Lindsey H ¼reen 

• Sankofa African-American Museum 
on Wheels comes to Coastal 

RFI{ICRN-Jll\1EI{ICRN 
HIST<6Jf{M ~m1860 

to the present 

1:1\is A~can-Amer-ican exhibit featt.u•es inventions, at"fifacts and 
celebMtions of the c"lmt'e. 

Wednesday, Mar-ch 29, 2000 ThL-\rsday, March 30 1 2000 
i:o a.m. to 4 p.m. • Wall Auditorium 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. • Wall Auditorium 

Free and open to the public. Office of Multicultural Student Services at 349.2304 
Coastal Carolina Univmity is an affirmative action, equal opportunity institution. 
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